The Therapist’s Corner
Gratitude: A New Year’s Resolution Worth Keeping
We all know what the most common New Year’s resolutions are since most of us have made them at some point(s) in our lives. Losing weight, exercising more, and quitting smoking are all too familiar. Add getting out of debt, saving money, and quitting drinking as well as volunteering and spending more time with family and we pretty much have covered those which are mentioned most often. Many New Year’s resolutions are admirable pursuits and may even be critical to our health and well-being. Of course, many are also long forgotten by February as we get caught up in the grind of everyday life. We often then start feeling frustrated and guilty and begin making promises to ourselves and others to start them on some Monday which never seems to come.
Please don’t take this as a recommendation to give up on making such resolutions just because they so often result in frustrating failure. Actually, I’m suggesting something quite different. Just add another to the list: thinking more about gratitude. As we get caught up in the stress of everyday life, the concept of gratitude is too often overlooked. Are your kids healthy? Can you get them medical care when needed? Are you able to shower with warm water everyday? Do you have 3 meals a day? We all know there are families in places not far from us where such ideas seem to be just that: an idea, but not a reality. Of course, we could also just think of some of the simple pleasures of living in Redwood Shores: a walk on the levy, watching the mother goose and her offspring stop traffic as they cross the street, and being able to walk or bike to the Marketplace for coffee, ice cream or a smoothie. 

Yes, our world often seems to be in a state of constant turmoil, and it’s easy to become despondent over the list of tragedies which seem to never end. This past year has been a trying one for millions around the world as each season seemed to bring a new disaster. Who will ever forget the images of destruction from the tsunami in Japan or from the numerous blizzards, hurricanes and tornadoes which hit various parts across the U.S.? Of course, there’s also the slow economy, the lay-offs and foreclosures, all of which have had at least some impact on all of us. 
Gratitude doesn’t mean ignoring life’s struggles. That would just be foolish. It does, however, mean developing a different perspective which allows seeing the big picture. It may not cure anxiety or depression, but it may provide some much needed relief. Some people find it very useful to think about something each day for which they feel grateful. It’s worth trying. It may even be one New Year’s resolution which lasts beyond Groundhog Day.
Scott M. Granet, LCSW is a long-time resident of Redwood Shores, and is director of the OCD-BDD Clinic of Northern California in Redwood City. He would like to hear your suggestions for future columns, and can be reached at 650-599-3325 or sgranet@ocd-bddclinic.com.

** Article first appeared in the January 2012 edition of The Pilot, the community newsletter for Redwood Shores.

